
Minutes	of	UUFSD	Board	Meeting		
Tuesday,	May	16,	2017,	7:00	pm	

Rev.	Meghan’s	Office	
	
Board	Members	present:	 	 	 Also	present:	

Alisa	Guralnick,	President	 	 	 Rev.	Meghan,	ex	officio		
Mark	Tuller,	Vice	President	 	 	 Alison	McLeod	
Heather	Stroud,	Secretary	 	 Absent:		
Bob	Quick	 	 	 	 	 Rich	Franzwa	
Alison	Schlick	 	 	 	 	 	
Clint	Stoddard	 	
	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	

	
Alisa	convened	the	meeting	at	7:01	pm,	Rev.	Meghan	and	Bob	read	opening	words,	the	
chalice	was	lit,	and	members	checked	in.	
	
NEW	ACTION	ITEMS	
	
-Heather	to	post	notices	of	annual	congregational	meeting	in	weekly	newsletter	and	order	
of	service,	per	the	bylaws.	[DONE]	
	
OLD	ACTION	ITEMS		
	
-Mark	to	convene	a	subcommittee	to	consist	of	the	Secretary,	former	Secretary	(Mark),	and	
an	Archivist	(Clint)	to	plan	how	to	implement	the	documentarian	role	in	the	
Communications	Committee	discussion.	
	
- Congregational	Meeting	minutes	to	be	approved	at	June	Congregational	Meeting	
	
DECISION	ITEMS	
	
Adoption	of	Minutes	from	April	Board	Meeting.	A	motion	to	approve	the	minutes,	which	
was	seconded	and	passed	unanimously.	
	
INFORMATION	ITEMS	
	
Classroom	Renovation	Update.	Clint	reported	that	the	classroom	renovation	project	is	
complete.	The		access	road	improvements	and	handicapped	parking	at	Pinecones	is	not	
done	yet.	The	bathroom	renovation	is	scheduled	for	summer,	in	coordination	with	Sandy	
Hill.		
	
Board	Recruitment	Update.	The	Nominating	Committee	has	spoken	with	Swagatam	M.	
and	Linda	Giannelli	Pratt,	who	have	agreed	to	serve	if	elected	to	the	Board.	Mark	Tuller	has	
agreed	to	be	the	nominee	for	Board	President	and	Bob	Quick	will	be	the	nominee	for	Vice	
President.	
	
Don	and	Alita	Jones	Resignation.	There	was	much	discussion	on	this	item.	Rev,	Meghan,	
Alisa,	and	Mark	had	spoken	with	Don	since	his	resignation	email	but	no	one	had	spoken	to	
Alita	yet.		Comments	included	the	desire	to	keep	long-time	contributing	members	while	also	
wanting	to	stay	true	to	our	mission	even	if	some	members	are	made	uncomfortable	by	
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difficult	conversations	around	race	and	issues	of	morality	that	touch	on	the	current	political	
climate.	No	easy	answers	on	this	one.	There	was	general	agreement	that	the	Joneses	would	
always	be	welcome	back	should	they	desire	to	return.	
	
Auction	Update.	The	auction	brought	in	approximately	$17.000,	which	goes	towards	the	
FY	2016-17	budget.	
	
ITEMS	FOR	THOUGHTFUL	DISCUSSION	
	
Proposed	Budget	for	FY	2017-18.	Glen	led	the	discussion.		He	has	drafted	two	scenarios:	
Scenario	1	includes	all	salary	increases	recommended	by	the	Personnel	Committee	and	
ends	up	with	an	$8000	deficit,	while	Scenario	2	includes	some	but	not	all	of	the	
recommended	increases	and	is	balanced.	Pledges	are	at	$313,500.		Board	members	
requested	that	Glen	try	to	make	some	changes	including	a	salary	increase	for	the	
Congregational	Administrator,	saving	money	towards	an	RE	Director	sabbatical	fund,	and	
saving	money	towards	keeping	the	Director	of	Connections	position	after	the	grant	funding	
runs	out.	
	
	
The	President	declared	the	meeting	adjourned	at	9:40	pm.	The	next	scheduled	Board	
meeting	is	on	Tuesday,	June	6,	from	7:00	to	9:00	pm	at	Rev.	Meghan’s	office.	
	
Respectfully	submitted,	
Heather	Stroud,	Secretary	
	
Attachments:	

• Agenda	for	May	2017	Board	meeting	
• Rev.	Meghan’s	Report	
• RE	Report	
• Administrator’s	Report	
• Music	Director’s	Report	
• Financial	Reports	
• Draft	Budget	for	FY	2017-18	
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UUFSD Board Meeting Agenda 
May 17, 2017 

 
1. Chalice Lighting and Check-in 
2. Opening words (Bob) 
3. Items for celebration; tracking success  
4. Review and approve minutes and agenda from last board meeting 
5. Report on action items from last month 

a. Information Items Monthly reports: RE, Admin, Dir. Of Connections, Rev. 
M 

• Sent via email; attach to minutes 
b. Monthly reports, as needed, from Committees 

6. Short decision items 
a. Quick updates 

• Clint / Mark T / Sandy Hill update/ renovations complete 
• Board member recruitment (Alisa): Swagatam, Linda Pratt 
• Don/Alita Jones resignation 

 
7. Monthly Financial Review 

 
8. < Break for snacks > 

 
9. Thoughtful discussion topic for the month – Glen and The Budget 

a. UUA APF dues and overpayments (Glen and Rev. M) 
b. Budget Pro Forma 2017-2018 

10. Leftovers [second thoughts on things, items we forgot, etc.] 
11. Review of action items/decisions 
12. Items for next month’s meeting – if any 
13. Who do we need to thank this month? 

a.  
14. Process check and check out 
15. Adjourn 
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Report to the Board of Directors 
Rev. Meghan Cefalu 

May 15, 2017 - UUFSD 
 
Dear Board members, 
 
The main thing on my mind at this time is the congregation’s recent participation in the UUA-
wide White Supremacy Teach-In and some of the effects that beginning this conversation 
together is having. I have had several conversations with people who have expressed 
gratitude and relief and a new sense of hopefulness and enthusiasm about their participation 
in our congregation and in UUism in general. Some have confided (confessed) to me stories 
of prejudice they witnessed or participated in at the fellowship over the years. Others deny 
that racism has played a role here at all. Some are actively grappling with understanding 
what is meant by “white supremacy” in this new context and eager to learn more. And some 
(Don and Alita Jones) have decided to resign their membership.  
 
Though their resignation saddens and disappoints me as I was very fond of them both and 
worked closely with Don in several capacities it does not surprise me. Subtle cultural white 
supremacy has been at the core of the UUA since its inception so this conversation is 
challenging some very old, ingrained patterns of thought and behavior. This can be very 
uncomfortable especially for white, liberal people.  
 
In my experience whenever a congregation clarifies its moral stance there are those who are 
uncomfortable and prefer moral ambiguity so as to preserve “inclusiveness”. This is 
regrettable but it is to be expected. A congregation is a system and all systems resist 
change. It is to UUFSD’s credit that there has not been more anxiety and resistance as a 
result of this topic. I am heartened that the overwhelming response has been one of deep 
gratitude and renewed hope.  
 
Personally I am very hopeful that we can and will learn to be more comfortable with our 
discomfort around the topic so that we can grow together in understanding and compassion. 
I have a clear vision of the healing that bringing ourselves into true integrity with people of 
color will bring for all of us. This is a journey towards wholeness and for that reason it is 
ultimately joyful work.  
 
I am happy to talk with you more at our meeting about white supremacy itself, the feelings it 
brings up in you and others in the community, and how we will together help lead the 
congregation through this process. 
 
On June 4th after the second service we are hosting a luncheon and informational session 
about the Beloved Conversations program which begins in the fall. I hope you will come to 
learn more and to demonstrate your leadership.  
 
In humble gratitude for your commitment and dedication, 
 
Rev. Meghan 
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Transformation and changes 
 
Hello dearest Board,  
 
I am digressing from my usual bullet point information dissemination this month 
and for that I apologize.  However, I felt it necessary to write this month’s report 
in a letter format and share more in depth about my decisions and transitions for 
me and the DRE position.   
 
When I started 10 years ago, UUFSD was on a gradual rise in YRUU attendance 
but was in a somewhat precarious position.  Evidently there was an extremely 
vivacious and politically motivated youth group years before I had gotten 
there.  Matthew Turner, Christie’s son, was part of this dynamic group (there was 
even a movie made about the youth group to show other congregations how to 
build their program).  After that group graduated, there was a huge vacuum in the 
YRUU and upcoming high schoolers.  When I was hired, we had another strong 
class of seniors in YRUU.  Ed Burdett, a long time member who passed away 
about 7-8 years ago, was concerned that with our graduating class of YRUU in 
2008, there was going to be another leader vacuum that occurred around 02-03. 
 
Knowing this history, I decided to attend YRUU Camp up at De Benneville and 
be a counselor. I was also elected to the YRUU PSWD Board which has 2 adult 
members to help guide the youth and schedule youth programming throughout 
the district.  Being immersed in the YRUU District culture has been extremely 
rewarding and over the 10 years I have served in those capacities, I got to know 
and hopefully cultivate new leadership within our faith.  At the behest of the youth 
of color in PSWD, I started racism workshops as part of the social justice 
component of their programming at camp.  This will be my last summer as a 
counselor at YRUU camp for awhile.  I will also be stepping down as an Adult on 
the PSWD Youth Board.  10 years in these positions are enough and it takes my 
body too long to recover from the exhaustion camp brings on in me.  I will remain 
a part of planning and teaching the racial programming up at camps because I 
am one of very few professionals of color that can do this teaching.   
 
I have also served as the PSWD LREDA (Religious Educator Professional 
Organization for UU’s) Vice President for the past 4 years.  My term ends this 
June and I will not seek re-election.  My plan is to turn my attention and energy 
onto more of a national UUA level.  I have become involved with the movement 
to increase awareness within our faith of the systemic racism and patriarchy 
within Unitarian Universalism.  My goal is to have on the 2018 ballot for General 
Assembly the By-Law changes to be voted on giving DRE’s and religious 
professionals the right to vote.  I have started the campaign already and am 
garnering support from leaders across the United States.   
 
I am very excited about the future and I hope that the Board is pleased with my 
work and change of perspective for my position.   
 
In Fellowship and Love, Alison 
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ADMINISTRATOR’S	REPORT	TO	THE	BOARD	–	MAY	2017	

	
MEMBERSHIP	STATISTICS		
	
	 	 Total	number	of	members:	 268	 	
	 	 	 Members	emeritus:	 7	 	
	 	 	 Pledging	friends:		 10	 	
	 	 	 Friends:		 	 44	 	 	
	 	 	
As	of			5/11/2017	-	Total	number	of	members,	pledging	friends	and	friends:			329		
	
SUNDAY	ATTENDANCE	4/16/17	–	5/7/17	
	
Date	 Age	Group	 9:00am	 11:00am	
	 	
April	16	 Adult	 96	 181	
	 	 	 	
April	23	 Adult	 None	taken	 110	
	 	 	 	
April	30	 Adult	 68	 132	
	 	 	 	
May	7	 Adult	 32	 91	
	 	 	 	
	
SITE	USE	AND	RENTALS	
	
Memorial	scheduled	for	May	18th.	Will	be	paying	half	price	for	a	total	of	$650.	
	
MEMBERSHIP	CHANGES	
	
Cindy	McComb	wants	more	of	a	Christian	message	and	has	left	the	Fellowship.	
Katherine	Ellis	feels	we	are	“Republican	Bashing”	and	has	left	the	Fellowship.	
	
	

Respectfully	submitted,	
	 	
	
	
	 Tracey	Weiss	
	 Congregational	Administrator		
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Music	Report	to	the	UUFSD	Board,	May	15,	2017	
	

1. Jill Ballard has agreed to chair the Music Committee. Wenda Alvarez is working 
with Jill. We will continue to add members to the committee. I am hopeful that 
this will eventually allow me to reduce my hours down to an average of 20/week. 
 

2. Monique has asked to be reinstated as substitute pianist. We have accepted. She 
will be playing two Sundays in July. 
 

3. I have been holding choral sectionals for the 4 different voice parts each Thursday 
at 6:30 since January. The intent is to help singers learn their parts, particularly 
those who don’t read music. 
 

4. The Band and choir are looking forward to Music Sunday, June 4 entitled "Peace, 
Shalom, Salaam: Songs of Hope and Peace". 

	
Respectfully,	
Chris	Lehman	
Director	of	Music	
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